
 

 

MINUTES OF THE SUPERVISED RELEASE COMMITTEE 

March 5, 2019 

10 a.m.   Room 2003 

 

PRESENT:        Richard Eaton, Chair, Corporation Counsel; Diane Cable, Director, DHS; 

Rod Eslinger, Planning & Development; Sydney Steinmaus, DOC intern;  

Nancy Huberty, DHS SW Manager Via PHONE; Matt Rokus, Eau Claire 

Police Dept; Amanda McCarthy, Lona Sullivan and Sherry Deyoe, Dept of 

Corrections; Michael Chase, State DHS, via PHONE; Cory Schalinske, Eau 

Claire Sheriff’s Dept; David Livingston, Altoona PD; Jackie Krumenauer, 

DHS Admin Specialist II   

 

 

Welcome & Call meeting to Order by Richard Eaton at 10:03 a.m. 

 

Call of the Roll 

 

Public Input - Per Committee operating procedures, a period of public input was held.  No one 

was present at the meeting for public input.   

 

Approval of February 26, 2019 meeting minutes – Motion made by Matt Rokus to approve the 

February 26, 2019 meeting minutes.  Second by Sherry Deyoe. The motion carried and the 

minutes were approved. 

 

Report on Committee Progress 

 

-Next Court Hearing & Report:  Richard Eaton will attend the next court hearing on April 1, 

2019.  At next that hearing, he will request an extension.  However, Richard has talked with 

Attorney Peterson and he will oppose any extension requested.   

-DHS Progress on location – Nancy reported she continues to communicate with the vendor and 

securing a mobile home to potentially place on county owned property 

-No vacant housing available through REM, LSS, Brotoloc or Aurora 

 

Since the deadline is approaching quickly, due to no choice: 

-1,500 foot rule will not be considered;  Mic in agreement in this case.  Rich to file an affidavit to 

this affect.  Nancy will help Rick with the details and send him the list of accomplishments 

-Diane and Rod met with Kathryn Schauf last week.  Kathryn is in favor of the plan to put a 

mobile home on county property managed by the Highway Dept.  Rod has followed up with Jon 

Johnson, Highway Commissioner about the land.  At this point too, we cannot guarantee a 

location with broadband width for GPS.  Sherry agreed that wearing two bracelets would not be 

a problem if technology isn’t accessible at the proposed property.  Reviewed property on map 

indicating a road would need to be graded and due to heavy snow, frost may present a problem 

until spring.  Not recommended to place client at an already established mobile home park. 

Plan – 

1.  Temporarily place client at the location (Fifth Street) and/or pursue affidavit for 1,500 

rule for other options;  laundromat options discussed 

2. Continue with plans for county owned property, place a mobile home on property; 

Sheriff’s Dept prepare a report re: the county owned property.  Diane will share the report 

with County Administrator 

 

 



 

 

Page 2 

March 5, 2019 

 

-Secondary property list developed by Nancy w/o the 1,500 rule considered. 

 

The meeting adjourned at   10:37 a.m. 

 

The next meeting is scheduled for   Tuesday, March 12, 2019    10 a.m. in Room 2003.  

 

 

 

 

______________________________ 

Jackie Krumenauer, Committee Clerk  

 


